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Hello fellow Civitans, 

My but it has been a struggle to get here! I'm 
writing this in hopes that we are finished with 
getting our trademark agreement sorted out by 
this time. 
 

Thank you all for having faith in the District 
Board, despite being told we are not allowed to 
help you all, by International. 

 

I appreciate all the good work you do in your individual communities. The feeling 
you get as you see the fruits of your labours will not be diminished by how we 
got here. 
 

I recently attended our 2-district convention in Perth Ontario, hosted by several 
clubs in the area. It was an interesting convention, with a lot of business around 
the Trademark agreement and voting to go Option 3, clubs at large. I plan to 
attend Haltons Christmas dinner, purse project, and installation night this Dec. 
 

Please send in your club officer info to Scarlet, and do your training by Jan. 1 
(proposed new date), which is available on the international website (you can 
train by yourselves as well), to be a club in good standing (which gives you the 
ability to vote at the International convention). There is a Clubs at Large 
Newsletter now, these current rules and such are quoted on it.  
 

The district will continue to work for you as always. Please don't hesitate to 
contact your Area Director or Pat, Darrell or myself if you have questions or 
concerns, or need some assistance. 
 

I hope you all have a safe and Happy holiday, whichever one you celebrate, and 
a Happy New Year! 
I wish you all continued success in your service to your communities. 
Regards, 
Pauline 
Governor,2022/23 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2022-23 

C.D.W. Board 
Governor 

Pauline Blackwell 
 

Governor Elect 

Pat McKinney 
 

Immediate Past 

Governor 

Darrell Blackwell 
 

Past Governor Director 

Joyce Evans 

Agincourt, Don Mills, 

Kawartha Lakes 
 

Area Directors 

Bruce Davey 

Halton, London Toronto 

Lung 

Marlyne Van Exan 

Barrie, Dundas, Midland, 

Oakville  
 

District Secretary 

Cheryl Taylor 
 

District Treasurer 

Sue Gibson 
 

Judge Advocate 

Bill Hiscott 

 

People helping 
Clubs stay 
united! 
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International Board of Directors-2022-23 
 

International President-Jo-Ann O’Toole 
Jo Ann O’Toole was elected as the 2021-2022 International President-Elect 

at the 2021 International Convention in Jacksonville, Florida.  

Phone: 301-606-0542 

Email: joann.otoole@comcast.net 

 

 

International President-Elect: Kearney “Dee” Hutsler 
Dee Hutsler was elected as the 2022-2023 International President-Elect 

at the 2022 Civitan International Convention in San Antonio, Texas.    

Phone: 205-835-0052 

Email: kdhlaw@hotmail.com 
 
 
 

International Immediate Past President: Dan Brown 
Dan Brown was elected as the 2021-2022 International President 

at the 2021 International Convention in Jacksonville, Florida.  

Phone: 505-228-1553 

Email: civitandan@outlook.com   

 
 

 

 

INTERNATIONAL DIRECTORS & JUNIOR INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

Mission Statement 
The worldwide mission of Civitan 

International is to build good 
citizenship by providing a 

volunteer organization of clubs 
dedicated to serving individual 
and community needs, with an 

emphasis on helping people with 
developmental disabilities. 
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CANADIAN CIVITAN REMINDERS
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Civitan International may not 

recognize Canada District West 

but our clubs certainly need a 

DISTRICT to keep us united, 

support our Juniors, order cake, 

insurance and also keep us 

informed on events taking place 

in our region.  

We here in Canada District West 

have managed to stay relatively 

consistent in our membership 

while Civitan International has 

lost so many members in the 

last (5) five years.  

Wonder why? What has 

happened in the last 5 years? 

Here in Canada District West, 

we must be doing something 

right for our membership to 

remain stable and some clubs 

have even managed to grow.  

LET’S KEEP UP THE 
GOOD WORK 
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Region 5 Convention 

September 23 & 24, 2022 

Perth Civitan Hall 
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Awards 

 

Gerry King - This award is presented to the Club that renders the most outstanding service in any area of YOUTH 

WORK. The award will be judged based on either one major project or a series of projects benefiting YOUTH. 

Consideration will be given to the number of Club members involved, man hours spent and commitment to youth in 

the community. All projects submitted will be on display at the Modified Weekend Business Meeting to encourage 

“idea exchange” among Clubs. Supporting materials should be attached on pages no larger than 8 ½” x 11”. List each 

project separately and be sure to include a graphic description, organization, how productive, benefits and member 

participation.  

Bud Gallop - This award is presented to the Club, which has given the most outstanding service in any area of work 

with people with disabilities. This award is based on either one major project or a series of projects and will be judged 

on the Club’s efforts in the area of working with people with disabilities. Consideration will be given to the number of 

Club members involved, man hours spent and benefits to the community. All projects submitted will be on display at 

the Modified Weekend Business Meeting to encourage “idea exchanges” among Clubs. Supporting materials should be 

attached on pages no larger than 8 ½” x 11”. List each project separately and be sure to include a graphic description, 

organization, how productive, benefits and member participation.  

Jack Scott - This award is presented to the Club that provides the most outstanding service to the community 

through either a series of projects or a single major project. Any category of service is acceptable. In judging this award, 

consideration will be given to the overall benefits to the community and the Club membership involved in the 

completion of the project(s). The number of Club members involved; man-hours spent in carrying out the project are 

important factors. All projects submitted will be on display at the Modified Weekend Business Meeting to encourage 

“idea exchanges” among Clubs. Supporting materials should be attached on pages no larger than 8 ½” x 11”. List each 

project separately and be sure to include a graphic description, organization, how productive, benefits and member 

participation.  

CONGRATULATIONS! 

MIDLAND CIVITAN CLUB WAS AWARDED ALL THREE BANNER 

PATCHES.  
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THE HEEL AWARD

 

SATURDAY EVENING BANQUET 

 

 

 

 

HONOUR KEY PRESENTATION 

                                                                                                                                  

  

CONGRATULATIONS!! 

Marlyne Van Exan & Cathy Dunn 

So well deserved!! 
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CIVITAN OF THE YEAR AWARD  

 

 

 

 

 

Immediate Past Governor Paul Scudds presented 

outgoing Governor of Canadian District West 

DARRELL BLACKWELL with the “CIVITAN OF THE 

YEAR” award.  
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“Determined people working together can do anything.” 

  

Governor – Pauline Blackwell 

 

Governor Elect – Pat McKinney 
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Working with Autistic People During Emergency Situations – Sensory Kits 

Hi all,  

This project was in the Summer Edition of the Beaver Tales but after the London Middlesex Club got 

involved in providing 10 kits for the local police, I wanted to share some tips and further info with 

everyone. Hope the following helps any of you interested in this project 
 

 1) Definitely American info for $300, not sure how they did it but, no way can you do that here for 

that money. 

 2) You cannot order online dollars store, it's all US, and they will not ship to Canadian individuals, 

only the Dollar Stores. 

 3) Dollar Stores here will not order you stuff.  

 4)  We got our noise canceling headphone $14.50 and dark safety glasses $7.95 from home hardware 

at a deal, not cheap, but their cost. Try yours, barring that Darrell or I could get you some at the 

same (unless price has gone up) price. 

 5) We looked on the Autism society website at their kits and did a bit of research.  

 6) We felt after talking to teachers and support workers, fidget spinners were a problem in class, 

snacks were a problem for choking/allergy/expiry dates, play dough was a choking hazard, and do 

go off/ bad. We eliminated those items. 

 7) Amazon was not cheaper than the dollars store 

 8) Due to supply chain issues, you might have to do several shopping trips to several stores. 

 9) Have a shopping committee, have a pack party, we did it one night after the meeting, it got done 

quite quickly. (bring several pairs of scissors) 

10) Remove all tags, packaging (not word cards- leave in card box) for easy access by end user and for 

no negative sensory extra bits. (like a tag on a stuffy) 

11) We set a budget of $500- spent $530, made 10 full kits, 5 more backups missing flash cards. We 

have about 3 more kits in partial stages as well.  
 

Our kits/ Shopping list: 
 

Pauline, 

Gov. 2022/23 

 

* Mini backpack- dollar tree $1.50 

* Simple Word flash cards- dollar tree $1.50, alternate source Walmart $3.98 

* White board with pen (check size for fit in backpack)- dollar tree1.50, alternate source 

Walmart $2.98 

* Stuffy- Dollar Tree $1.50 

* Noise reducing headphones- home hardware- $14.50 

* Light reducing dark safety glasses- home hardware- $7.95 these could be cheaper 

elsewhere but we wanted ones that were harder to break. 

* Stress ball- Dollar Tree- 2pkg. for $1.50 

 Average price per kit $33 
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The Claxton Fruitcake: A Delicious Tradition 

Claxton fruitcakes are popular among Christmas consumers because they are a part of their Christmas 
traditions. Fruitcake is a favorite among the many people who enjoy it on a regular basis, whether it is for a 
special occasion or simply to be enjoyed. Claxton fruitcake is expected to last for a long time, regardless of 
which method you choose. Our fruitcake can last up to a year on the countertop, four months in the fridge, 
and six months in the freezer. Claxton fruitcake will be available for purchase right away. 

What Is The Difference Between Dark And Regular Claxton Fruit Cake? 

Despite the fact that the traditional fruit cake recipe is more popular than the dark variety, the dark varieties 
are also high quality. Their distinct, darker color can be attributed to the molasses, spices, and sun-ripened 
raisins found in them. 

Claxton Fruit Cake, Light and Dark, is a fruitcake from Claxton, Georgia. The loaf shape of this cake 
distinguishes it from previous cakes because they were all round. Claxton’s fruitcake is sure to please those 
who prefer fruit and nuts to chocolate.  

  

 



Page 18 of 35 

 

Choose to be more conscious, putting to rest words and phrases that are 

outmoded, insensitive, or harmful. 
 

 

 

There are many troubling phrases in our language that we use without considering their full 

meaning simply because they have been accepted into common use. Even as our ideals progress, 

our language maintains some phrases from our past that no longer serve us, for example boys 

don't cry, boys will be boys, good child, problem child, illegitimate child, and many more. While 

these phrases may be used without harmful intent, they are inherently negative. Children can be 

especially sensitive to such phrases, which may stay with them their whole lives, adversely 

affecting their self-image and wounding their self-esteem. We can create positive change by 

choosing not to use these words and phrases. 

 

It is challenging to examine our habits in terms of the words we use to express ourselves, but it is 

also exciting. Language is an area where we can exercise our free will, creating positive change in 

the world around us by carefully choosing the words we use. It may seem like a small thing, but 

our words have a rippling effect, like a stone thrown in a pond. People naturally pick up on the 

way other people speak, consciously or unconsciously changing the way they speak in response. 

We don't need to actively try to influence people; it happens without even thinking about it. All we 

have to do is choose to be more conscious, putting to rest words and phrases that are outmoded, 

insensitive, or harmful. We can also exercise our creativity by creating new phrases that carry 

positive and loving energy to replace the old ones. 

 

You may already have some ideas about phrases you'd like to transition out of your language, and 

now that you're thinking about it, you may come across many more. As you consciously decide 

not to use these phrases, you may feel lighter and more joyful, knowing that you have chosen to 

drop baggage that was handed down to you from a less conscious time. As you do so, you 

elevate the language for future generations who would no doubt thank you if they could. 
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Our clubs are small but remain active! We recently hosted our first district event of the year in 

Dundas, which included an escape room, meeting, pizza lunch and super fun community Trunk or 

Treat. 

Here’s what else we’ve been up to since our year began…
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Continued   Here’s what else we’ve been up to since our year began… 
 

September 

Burlington Junior Civitans were out at the Down Syndrome Association Walk, acting as route 
ambassadors, while Dundas was there, running a craft table. Halton began their year with a clean up 
at the Iroquois Ridge Community Centre. 

October  
Burlington again hosted their frightful Halloween party for families of Wesley Urban Ministries after 
school program. There, they distributed costumes collected through Burlington and Dundas. Dundas 
also had fun cheering on the Alley Cats, our Special Olympics bowling league. Halton conducted a food 
drive to benefit Kerr Street Mission. 
November  
Dundas made meals at Mark Preece Family House (crockpot mac and cheese, as well as chili, salad and 
brownies). The Halton Junior Civitan members participated in Postcards for Peace, a Remembrance 
Day project. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Our Mission 
Junior Civitan International is a service club that trains young people to become “Builders of 
Good Citizenship” in the home, school and nation. Its purpose is to develop initiative and 
leadership in order to encourage youth to live er life enriched by unselfish  service to others 
and with a commitment to make the world a better place. 

people to become “Builders of Good Citizenship” in the home, school and nation. Its purpose is 

to develop initiative and leadership in order to encourage youth to live a fuller life enriched by 

unselfish service to others and with a commitment to make the world a better place. 

Our Mission 
Junior Civitan International is a service club that trains young people to become “Builders of 

Good Citizenship” in the home, school and nation. Its purpose is to develop initiative and 

leadership in order to encourage youth to live a fuller life enriched by unselfish service to others 

and with a commitment to make the world a better place. 
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Agincourt Civitan Club - #1870 Mark Latremouille 

Gliders Skating restarted after 2 years with 17 confirmed skaters returning. The Gliders Christmas party 

will be on Sunday Dec 18th with a surprise visit by Santa. 

 

Cake sales are going very well. And even though we had ordered more cake than last year, we may sell 

out before month’s end. 

Club will be holding it’s annual Christmas party, combined with installation of new officers, on Dec 14. 

Civitans Paul Scudds, Anna Cavicchia and Jacqui Tucker attended the Region 5 Convention on 

September 23rd -24th, 2022. 
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Dundas Civitan Club - #3212-  

Our Alleycats bowlers were delighted to return to the lanes this fall, after a two-year hiatus. Our 
thanks go to all Civitans- senior and junior- who have been supporting and coaching the athletes. We 
especially thank Kelsey and Pam George and Pam Jurilj, the main organizers, for guiding the league. 
 

November 5 was a big day for our club. We held our first annual 
“Closet Clean-out” fund raising event. This entailed collecting 
donated used clothing and other textiles, and submitting the 
accumulated material to a re-cycling company. The amount of 
payment was based on weight. We collected over 2,700 pounds 
of textiles, and received $547. We promoted the event in a 
variety of ways, including use of social media, flyers, and free 
advertising in local publications. 
We will hold our next drive on April 1 of 2023. Watch for more 
news about this event. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Melanie Walter, a staff member of the Learning Center, recently spoke to our club members about 
how to more effectively use technology, including social media, in getting our message out to the 
community. 
On November 11, Civitan Bruce Davey, and Aaron Matthews, attended the Dundas Remembrance Day 
ceremony on behalf of our club and the Learning Center, and placed a wreath at the cenotaph. 
We are making ongoing donations to the Salvation Army Food Bank. 
On December 9, Club ’95 will hold a dance to celebrate the season. Our thanks go to Civitan Barb 
Ruaux and Learning Center volunteer Jean Griffin for organizing this event. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dundas Civitans help out at “Closet Clean-out” fund raiser. 
 

 

HAPPY 

HOLIDAYS    
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Halton Civitan Club - #3526-Marlyne Van Exan 

First, our group decorated greeting cards and wrote messages of encouragement for the Purse 

Project. These cards will be placed in purses that are distributed to women in need.  This makes the 

gift more personalized.  We had so much fun making them.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Secondly, we filled 10 purses with specific items for the Purse Project, and 40 other purses that will be 

distributed to the Halton Women’s Shelter.  The purses contain personal products such as toothpaste, 

tooth brushes, shampoo, conditioner, hand cream, makeup, socks, hand knitted hats and mittens, and 

much more. The Halton Civitan Club would like to give a heartfelt thanks to our fellow Civitan clubs 

who donated gently used purses.  Your donations made these projects possible.  

 

Thirdly, our club filled 70 giftbags that will be 

given to individuals at CWSDS during 

Christmas.  The bags contain handmade hats 

and mittens along with personal items and 

other gifts.  We know how much CWSDS has 

enjoyed our giftbags in the past and we can’t 

wait for them to be handed out this year.   

 

 

 

 

  

 
Continued next page 
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Fourthly, our club has been selling fruitcake at the Dorval Crossing 

Civitan Farmer’s Market during the month of November.  We’ve all taken 

turns running our table and have enjoyed connecting with the 

community.  Thank you to The Civitan Club of Oakville for running the 

market and allowing us to set up a table. We appreciate your generosity.    

Finally, we would like to recognize two of our members for receiving 

awards.  Civitan Cathy was awarded the District Honour Key for her work 

and dedication over the past 7 years as Cake Chair.  Civitan Marlyne was 

also presented with a District Honour Key from last year for her 

outstanding leadership.  Due to Covid-19 the award presentation was 

delayed.  We are so lucky to have these dedicated women in our club.  

Congratulations!  
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London Middlesex Civitan Club - #2383 President Darrell Blackwell 

Season's greetings fellow Civitans I hope everyone is ready for Christmas because I am not. 

First thing I would like to mention is that our club raised $836.50 to help Ukraine and the same amount for our winter 
masquerade for Community Living London. This was made possible because of the hard work of Susan Heatherly who 
baked the cookies and thanks to Bill, Dot, Cheryl and Pauline for decorating them with her. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The club also went to this years Region 5 on mass. We had a ton of fun in Perth and our costumes were great. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We finally had our first in person meeting this month and Civitan Cheryl picked up Tims coffee and tea and Timbits 
from our winnings from the spring convention. 
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The club has put together 10 Autism kits for our police services and dropped them off. This is a great project] 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our masquerade for CLL is coming along great and we now have a castle sitting in my office for the event on February 
11 with about 100 guest it will be nice to do something for CLL again. 
 
The club is having our Christmas dinner in December at 100 Kellogg Lane.

 

 

  

 

London-Middlesex Civitan Club 
has been working this summer 
to collect the individual parts to 
make Autism Kits for 
emergencies. Today President 
Darrell met with Staff Sargent 
Robert Brown for the London 
Police Services, Uniformed 
Division, Community Policing 
Section to deliver the first Kits. 
Autism Kits can help our Police 
when a person with Autism is 
faced with an uncomfortable and 
possible frightening situation.  
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Midland Civitan Club - #1959 Norma Johnston 

The Midland Civitan Club Inaugural and Awards Night, was held Oct 1, 2022 at the Midland Curling Club after 
an absence of over two years.  President Norma and New Board Installed by Governor-Elect Pat 
McKinney.   Governor-elect Pat installed one new member, Maryse Desroches and Civitan Mike Tinney was 
presented with 50-year Service Award by both the Club and Civitan International. Honour Keys presented to 
Civitans Carol Fredericks, Bill Nicely and Norma Johnston.  A very pleasant evening enjoying a great meal 
and fellowship galore 

 
In October the club again sponsored the CLH Pumpkin Contest and sent funds to 7 local Legions to help with 
Remembrance Day Activities for our Vets. 

 
 
 
 
 
On Nov 12, 2022 Midland Civitan Club did hands on and sponsored two SOO Teams at the first ever CLH 
Bonspiel.  We sold 50/50 tickets, helped with the Silent Auction and drawmaster Civitan Carroll Wilson kept all 
the on-ice activities in order. The Club helped raise over 12,000.00 for Community Living Huronia. 
 

              Continued next page 

Long time Midland Civitan member Vern Fahrentholz took part in the Remembrance 

ceremonies held at Penetanguishene cenotaph.   
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SOO curling is well under way, Our Special Olympics Curling teams go to Divisional on Sat, Dec 3 in 
Gravenhurst. Cake sales are going extremely well, and, a big Thank You to Civitan Marlyne for once again 
coming to our rescue with extra cake. 
 
All hands were on deck for Midland Santa Parade on Nov. 26.  Once again, the Midland Civitan Santa Parade 
went well with 55 entries. Prizes were awarded to the winners on Nov 29, 2022 at the Midland Curling Club.  
Our Breakfast at Mom’s for all Members and those volunteers working on the Parade is at Mom’s Restaurant 
on Sun Dec. 4 at 8.30 am.  A big thank you to Civitans Mike, Barrett, Kirsten, Steve, Tracy and all the other 
“elves” that worked so hard to get our floats ready and Carol Frederick who worked very hard with costumes 
to make this a success. Civitan John Veals for arranging the Media and judges.  A special Thanks to Civitan 
Marlyne for coming to be a judge and no parade would be complete without pictures. PIP Bill, well done.  To 
all the Members and Friends that made this day possible.    THANK YOU. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We will be having a Social Night on February 4, 2023 at the Midland Curling Club involving Curling, Cards, 
Games or just Fellowship and all are welcome. 
 
The club recently approved a $500.00 donation to each of 7 local 
charities, Salvation Army, St. Vincent de Paul, etc for Christmas 
baskets for the needs. A donation of $1000.00 was also made to 
Sistema which is a free after-school music program.   
  
 
 
 
 
 
. 
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Toronto Lung Transplant Club - #3543 Russell D’Abreu 

Reasons to consider Becoming an Organ Donor 

1. The need is tremendous every day there are thousand of people on a waiting list for 
an organ.  

2. People are dying while waiting for an organ.  
3. One donor can save many lives.  
A single organ donor can save up to eight lives. Tissue donors can help heal up to 75 
people. People who donate their corneas can restore sight to two people. People are 
eligible to donate across the age spectrum. 
4. More diverse donors are needed.  
More donors from all backgrounds are needed. But it is especially important for more 
people from diverse backgrounds to sign up to be organ donors. 
5. Organ donation can be a rewarding and positive experience. It can help a family work 
through the grieving process and deal with their loss by knowing their loved one is 
helping save the lives of others.  
6. Very few medical conditions disqualify you from donating your organs. It may be 
determined that certain organs are not suitable for transplantation, but other tissues and 
organs may be fine. Simply put, a disease in one organ does not preclude other organs 
from being donated. 

7. Most religions support organ donation. This includes Catholics, Protestants, Islam and most 
branches of Judaism who see it as the final act of love and generosity toward others.  
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Two Past Governors from the East pass away a week apart: 

David Splane who was Governor 1991-92 passed away October 2nd and 

Joan Bennett who was Governor 1992-93 passed away October 9. 

Splane, David – May 24,1938 - October 2, 2022 

In his 85th year, passed suddenly at home with his wife Mary and daughters 

Deborah and Kimberley by his side. 

He was married almost 63 years to Mary (South). 

Loving father of Deborah (late Gordon) Fyfe, Kimberley (Robert Tracy) and 

Christopher (Carole) Splane. He will be greatly missed by his grandchildren 

Andrew (Stephanie) Fyfe, Candice (Steven) Rightmyer, Michael (Michelle) 

Fyfe, Amber (Henry) Kelsey, Shai-Anne, Michael, Rebecca, Joshua, Victoria 

and Samantha Splane; and his great-grandchildren Kohl, Abraham, Seth, 

Montana, Jackie, Freddy, Logan, Jack, Violet, Owen and Geneva. 

Survived by sisters Irene (late Jack) Richardson, Louise (late Bob) Burke; brother Orrin (late Yvonne) Splane 

and brother-in-law Bill White. Predeceased by parents Harold and Thelma Splane; in-laws William and 

Gertrude South; infant daughter Rhonda Leigh Splane; sisters-in-law Jean (late Jerry) Vandusen, Muriel (late 

Bill) Barill, Anna White, Isabelle (late Cedric Vandusen) (late Earl) Carey and brother-in-law Frank (late Eva) 

South. David will be missed by numerous nieces, nephews, friends and neighbours. 

 

David was a long-time resident of Smiths Falls. He has the distinction of being past President of the Smiths 

Falls Civitan Club along with District Governor. 

David spent his career working in the banking industry and for the federal government, retired and then worked 

as a Commissionaire for many years. In his leisure time he volunteered for many organizations. He could be 

found manning the penalty box for the Smiths Falls Bears or working the Tuesday night bingo for the Smiths 

Falls Civitan Club. He peeled many potatoes for the Civitan Club as well, always available to help in the 

kitchen for their many banquets. David helped with Settlers Days, the planning of the building of Lombardy 

Hall, helped Percy Joynt with Rideau Horse Shows. He was the treasurer for Maple Vale cemetery. When he 

wasn't helping others, he was reading another novel and spending time with his family. His grandchildren and 

great-grandchildren adored him and his sense of humour and he loved them immensely. 

 

Friends and family were invited to a Celebration of Life on Sunday, October 16, 2022 from 2 to 4 p.m. at the 

Smiths Falls Civitan Club.  

 

 

 



Page 34 of 35 

 

Bennett, Joan Olive – 1945 - October 9, 2022 

 
 

 
 
 
 
.  

 

 

 

 

Carleton Place Citizen of the Year 2015 

Peacefully at Lanark Lodge on October 9, 2022 at the age of 77. She is 

predeceased by her loving husband Robert “Bob” Bennett. Joan is survived 

by her beloved children Joanne (Ken Johnson), Jennifer (Chi Binh La) and 

Rob Barber (Christina). She will be remembered fondly by her siblings; 

David (Lorna), Dawn (Willy), John (Linda) and Ian as well as many nieces 

and nephews. She is a proud Nana of Joshua, Sydney, Connor, Thomas, 

Addison, Alexis, Jasmine, Kingston and Haven. 

Joan loved her family, her community in Carleton Place, nursing, watching 

hockey, good hugs and a quiet chat at the kitchen table during a big family 

gathering. She had a fantastic sense of humour and gave back to her 

community as much as anyone ever could. She was an indomitable spirit 

who will be missed immensely. 
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Pat McKinney   jmckinney01@rogers.com 

 

 


